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NAHRO™

The National Association of Housing and Redevelopment Officials




Executive Board

Monthly Meeting Minutes
October 27, 2016
Rutgers Club, New Brunswick, NJ  
Present:
Joseph Billy, Jr., President

Victor Cirilo, Senior VP 

              
Douglas Dzema, Treasurer

              
Christopher Marra, Recording Secretary

Gary Centinaro, VP Member Services               

David Brown, Trustee 



John Clarke, Trustee

        

Rick Iovine, Trustee

Louis Riccio, Trustee

Sherry Simms, Trustee

Jack Warren, Trustee



Randy Woods, Trustee



Madeline Cook, Immediate Past President

Absent: 
Grace Dekker, Corresponding Secretary - EXCUSED
Robert DiVincent, Trustee 

E. Dorothy Carty Daniel, VP, Commissioner – EXCUSED
Eric Chubenko, VP, Housing

Janice DeJohn, VP, Professional Development 

Richard Keefe, Trustee 

Vernon Lawrence, VP, Community Development 

John Mahon, VP, Legislation - EXCUSED
Susan Thomas, Trustee  EXCUSED
Ronald Van Rensalier, Trustee

Bill Snyder, Service Officer

APPROVAL OF THE MEETING MINUTES FROM September 22, 2016

Joseph  Billy, Jr. asked for approval of the minutes for September 22, 2016.  Gary Centinaro made a motion to approve the minutes and Doug Dzema seconded the motion.  Chairperson Billy called for a voice vote.  The minutes were adopted unanimously.

Joseph Billy talked about the holiday workshop in the morning, JIF meeting, NJKAHAR meeting and NJNAHRO meeting and workshop on how to deal with difficult people and then a luncheon from 12:30 to 3:30 at $55 per person.  The date is Friday, December 2.  Madeline Cook did a great job in getting the Colonial Inn to change it from a dinner to a luncheon.  There is an open bar.  Mr. Billy encouraged people to bring staff people.  They guaranteed 50 and anticipate many more.

Victor Cirilo had no report but thanked everyone for their help with the Tropicana for the upcoming event.

Douglas Dzema gave the Treasurer’s Report which includes the Budget to Actuals and the Bill List.  Doug gave credit to Lou and Bill with the financial results from the MARC/NAHRO Conference that show the budget up $21,000 as a result of the April conference.  Overall we are in excess of 

Louis Riccio made a motion to pay the bills and Gary Centinaro seconded the motion and it was adopted unanimously.   (See below)

	Revenue
	2016
	Budget

9 Months
	Actual

9/30/16
	Variance

	Training-Net of Expenses
	$32,500
	$24,375
	$45,401
	$21,026

	Dues
	$10,500
	$7,875
	$9,975
	$2,100

	JIF Contribution
	$39,200
	$29,400
	$29,942
	$542

	Interest Income
	$2,000
	$1,500
	$1,238
	(262)

	
	
	
	
	

	Total Revenue
	$84,200
	$63,150
	$86,556
	$23,406


	EXPENSES
	2016
	Budget

9 Months
	Actual

9/30/16
	Variance

	Monthly Meetings
	$3,000
	$2,250
	$1,315
	$935

	Newsletter
	$3,000
	$2,250
	$2,758
	($508)

	Website
	$300
	$225
	$401
	($176)

	Service Officer
	$30,000
	$22,500
	$22,500
	

	Legal Fees
	$8,000*
	$6,000
	$156
	$5,844

	Legislative Conference
	$7,500
	$5,625
	$1,311
	$4,314

	Administrative Expenses
	$10,000
	$7,500
	$6,585
	$915

	Audit
	$800
	$600
	
	$600

	Accountant
	8,300
	$6,225
	$4,000
	$2,225

	Scholarship
	$24,000
	$18,000
	$19,000
	($1,000)

	Board Retreat
	$7,500
	$5.625
	
	$5.625

	JIF Marketing
	$5,000
	$3,750
	
	$3,750

	
	
	
	
	

	Total Expenses
	$107,400
	$80,550
	$58,026
	$22,524

	
	
	
	
	

	Excesses of Expenses

Over Revenue
	(23,200)
	($17,400)
	$28,530
	$45,930


October Bill List
Check # 
Payee




Amount


1592

Tiara Bryant



$1,000
1593

Execu-Tech



$2,500

1594

William Snyder


$   103.76

1595

William Snyder


$   536.19

1596

Helping Hands Cor

$   250.00

Joe Billy, Jr. stated that Janice sent him an e-mail that there is one more check due for a scholarship recipient which you just approved.

Gary Centinaro gave a report about NAHRO.  He spoke about the issue of NAHRO taking associates for your membership and just putting in their names.  If they went to a class or conference, they just put their name in.  NAHRO won’t accept one e-mail address for everyone. They want to contact everyone directly. 
There was a lot of discussion about how NAHRO is strongly pushing out its message and communications for training opportunities for associates, i.e., staff or commissioners.

Gary also reported that NAHRO membership dues would be going up in 2017 and that NAHRO had not yet hired a new executive director.

Louis Riccio then gave a report on the November Training Conference.  He thanked everyone around the table especially Randy Woods, Madeline, and Victor for registering so many people for the conference.  They had 140 as of this morning.  A week ago, we had 60.  For the course the original minimum is 20, we have 40 people registered.  NJNAHRO makes more money  on each student over 20.  We are going to walk away from this conference - and this is supposed to break even – we will have $15,000 in profit.  We have over 90 badges for the League of Municipalities convention.  This is not a conference it is training.  We are now only doing the retreat every other year. 
The conference in 2017 will be the first week in April.  I think it is the 4-7.  We are going back to Resorts for the April.  After the 2017 conference we will go out to bid and see which resort/hotel can give us the best price.

There was some discussion about meetings in 2017 and Joseph Billy, Jr. stated that most of the meetings in 2017 will be at the Rutgers Club.  It was nice to do it at Life Station, but this is our home.  In addition, there was more discussion about changing the starting time of the NJNAHRO Board meeting from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.  That way the meeting would take one hour and then everyone can have lunch.  Most board members in attendance were in favor of starting the meetings in 2017 at 11:00 a.m. instead of 10:30 a.m.

The meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.

